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20 July 2023 

 

 

 

Laying of boulders at Xemxija, St.Paul's Bay 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general  

public that boulders will be laid in front of a culvert at Xemxija, St. Paul’s Bay. 

 

They will be laid within the area of 6 meters from approximately position A. Due to the 

above a safety distance of 10 meters from position A, as shown on the attached chart, is 

required while the boulders are being laid. 

 

Position  LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 

 

A   35° 56'.763   14° 23'.012 

 

The boulders will be laid on Friday 21st July 2023 and the work will be carried out from 

land. 

 

Mariners are to note the above and navigate with caution and at slow speed (no wake). 

They are to give the area a wide berth of at least 10m. They are to cooperate with the 

contractor on site. 

 

All vessels are to comply with any instructions given by Valletta Port Control (Valletta 

VTS) on VHF Channel 12 and/or 16 and enforcement personnel present. 

 

Chart affected: BA 211 
 




